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Committee 
 Minutes of Meeting 

 April 21, 2022 
 
The second meeting of the Ready For 100 Committee meeting was held on April 21, 2022, at the 
Montgomery Township Municipal Building.  Members of the Committee in attendance included 
Kevin Kowalick, Paul Mau, Jon Love, Anushk Gupta, and Al Gryga.  Beth Staab, Board of 
Supervisors’ liaison & Carolyn McCreary, Township Manager were also present. 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Introductions: 
 
As Mr. Gryga was unable to attend the committee’s first meeting on March 24, Ms. Staab asked 
everyone to introduce themselves and share their backgrounds. 
 
Approval of the Minutes:  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Love and seconded by Mr. Kowalick to approve the minutes of the March 
24, 2022 meeting.  All voted in favor. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Ms. McCreary reported that as of March, 15 municipalities have passed renewable energy 
resolutions and three more communities are discussing the adoption including Lansdale Borough, 
Lower Gwynedd Township, and Lower Frederick Township. 
 
Committee members reported on the municipalities they were asked to look at to evaluate what 
they had done as Ready For 100 early implementers.  They included Abington, Whitemarsh 
Springfield, Cheltenham, and Plymouth Township along with Ambler, Hatboro, and Narberth 
Borough. 
 
Mr. Mau described the DSIRE website which identifies incentives by state for renewables and 
efficiency programs. 
 
The Committee discussed any potential overlaps in their work with the EAC, and Ms. Staab stated 
some of the EAC’s work deals with sustainability, but this Committee is tasked specifically with 
addressing a transition to 100% renewable energy for the Township. 
 
Ms. McCreary stated she would provide the Committee with an electronic copy of the energy audit 
and report on some of the recommended actions at the next meeting. 
 
 



 
New Business: 
 
Mr. Mau spoke about the cross-County and inter-County virtual meetings he and Mr. Love 
participated in.  Ms. Staab stated she would provide dates of future meetings to the Committee so 
one or more members could participate and learn what is being done in other communities in 
Montgomery and Bucks County. 
 
Going forward the Committee will meet on the fourth Thursday of the month. 
 
Adjournment:  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM. The next meeting is on May 26th at 7:00 PM. 


